Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

       Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in St.Faith’s Mission Room on Mon. April 15th.2019 at 7.00 pm
Present:
Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman), Mr.J.Graves (Clerk)

Seven Councillors, Six Electors.
Mr.Dan Roper  NCC and BDC member

Apologies:   Mr.J.Matthewson, 
1. Minutes of the 2018 parish meeting were read by the Clerk, agreed and signed.

2. Fuel Allotment Charity The chairman Mr.Paul Elsegood gave details of the year’s activities and stated that £8,740 had been given in grants to 35 beneficiaries and the balance carried forward was £16,057. A set of accounts was given to the Clerk for parish records.

3. County and District Council Reports  Mr.Roper said that the final decision on the route of the Western Link had yet to be made. He had expressed grave concerns over the speed at which signs and other problems on the NDR were being attended to. The link-up between Broadland and South Norfolk District Councils was continuing and heads of dept. were being appointed. The short list of site allocations for the Greater Norwich Local Plan should be published in the autumn.

4. Police Report  None but the Clerk reported the latest information was three crimes recorded in February.
5. Airport Committee Report Mr.S.Fidler reported that passenger traffic had continued to increase whilst helicopter flights had fallen slightly. New passenger facilities at tye terminal were coming on stream and it was hoped that the repairs to the engine testing facility would be completed by June. New legislation restricting drone activity near airports was now in force.
6. Draft Parish Council Accounts The Clerk distributed copies to all present. The income and expenditure showed and increase in Community Infrastructure Levy and Burial Ground receipts but an increase in the costs of street lighting due to the replacement of obsolete lanterns and two columns. Balance carried forward was £23,465
Chairman’s Annual Report was given by Mr.Cushing.





This year has been relatively quiet for the Council 

Several of the street light fittings are now obsolete and as they fail the Council is replacing them with the latest low-energy LED lanterns. In addition two columns were found to be corroded at the base and were replaced. The gradual conversion to LED has led to a reduction in the cost of our annual maintenance contract.

All allotments at Blind Lane are currently let and there is a plot available at Coltishall Lane. Any resident wishing to be placed on the waiting list should contact the Clerk.

The Council undertook a review of the fees for the Blind Lane cemetery as they had not changed since the cemetery was established. They are now more in line with other local council cemeteries. The cemetery is likely to be used more frequently now that the Church cemetery in West Lane is almost full.

The major topic of discussion during the year has been future development. Five potential additional sites were put forward under the Greater Norwich Development Plan for 2026 – 2036 and the Council objected to three but raised no objection to further residential development at the Warren or extended employment area at Abbey Farm

An application for 69 dwellings on land east of Manor Road which had previously been earmarked under the existing local plan was not opposed although the Council did make some constructive suggestions on the detail. A further application for 64 dwellings east of Manor Road and south of Newton Street was opposed as being outside the development plan and because the combined total with the other application would place undue stress on the local infrastructure.

The precept for 20169/2020 was slightly increased equivalent to about 3p/week for a band D property.

Finally I would like to thank all members of the Council and the Clerk for their work during the past year.

7. Any other business  None.
The meeting closed at 7.30 p.m.
